City of Fort Worth, Texas
Mayor and Council Communication

DATE: 08/06/19 M&C FILE NUMBER: M&C 19-0024

LOG NAME: 20SHOREVIEW DRIVE CULVERT IMPROVEMENTS

SUBJECT

Authorize Execution of an Engineering Agreement with Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. in the Amount of $301,890.00 for the Design of the
Shoreview Drive Culvert Improvements (COUNCIL DISTRICT 7)

RECOMMENDATION:

It is recommended that the City Council authorize execution of an Engineering Agreement with Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. in the amount of
$301,890.00 for the Design of the Shoreview Drive Culvert Improvements.

DISCUSSION:

The Engineering Agreement will provide design and engineering services for the Shoreview Drive Culvert Improvements. The project is needed to
mitigate a hazard to motorists created by Meandering Road Creek overtopping Shoreview Drive during major storm events.

The services provided will include analysis and design of culverts and retaining walls, preparation of engineering plans and contract documents
and bidding and construction phase services. Kimley Horn and Associates, Inc., was selected to design this project based on a request for
qualifications process.

Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc., proposes to perform the engineering services for a lump sum fee of $301,890.00. Staff considers the fee to be
fair and reasonable for the scope of services proposed.

Kimley-Horn and Associates, Inc. is in compliance with the City's BDE Ordinance by committing to 17% SBE participation on this project. The
City's SBE goal on this project is 14%.

This project is located in COUNCIL DISTRICT 7, Mapsco 59Q.

FISCAL INFORMATION / CERTIFICATION:

The Director of Finance certifies that funds are available in the current capital budget, as appropriated, of the Storm Water Capital Projects Fund.

Submitted for City Manager's Office by: Susan Alanis 8180
Originating Business Unit Head: Steve Cooke 5134

Additional Information Contact: Michael Wellbaum 7343



